
VPM’s B.N.Bandodkar College of Science (Autonomous), Thane 

Minutes of meeting of Board of Studies in Information Technology held in December 12, 2021 

An ONLINE Meeting of Board of Studies in Information Technology was held on December 12, 

2021 at 05.00 pm. 

Following members were present 

1. Mr. Abhijeet A. Kale     Chairperson 

2. Mr. Mandar Bhave Vice-Chancellor Nominee 

3.  Mr. Tejas R. Jadhav Member 

4. Ms. Ankita A. Shinde Visiting Faculty 

5. Ms. Neelam Jain  Visiting Faculty 

 

Agenda 1: To Read and confirm minutes of meeting held on April 25, 2021. 

Minutes of meeting held on April 25, 2021 at 11.00 am was read by Mr. Kale and 

confirmed. 

Agenda 2: All members were informed about successful implementation of FYBSc syllabus for 

academic year 2021-2022 under Autonomy. Bhave sir congratulated all and inquired 

about Examination Question Paper Pattern thought by Department. However being 

ONLINE, since objective type questions to be asked, hence only thought was given 

about 60:40 pattern for future examinations. Being 3 units’ courses, there will be 3 

questions, each of 20 marks with internal options. Suggested as descriptive questions, 

each of 5 marks, total 6 / 8 questions and attempt any 4. 

Agenda 3: S.Y.B.Sc. syllabus to be implemented from 2022-2023 was reviewed and progress was 

observed to be satisfactory. Final syllabus was decided to be kept in BOS meeting to 

be held in February 2022. 

Agenda 4: M.Sc. Data Science proposed syllabus to be implemented from 2022-2023 was 

reviewed and it was decided to be kept in BOS the final version in February 2022. 

Agenda 5: Mr. Tejas Jadhav proposed need of Certificate courses in Big Data, Next generation 

Databases etc for students of IT / non-IT, if they are interested in learning 

technologies. The suggestion got welcomed and 6 new certificate courses were 

thought of, syllabus of which was proposed to be kept in next BOS. 

The meeting concluded with vote of thanks by the Chairperson Mr. Abhijeet A. Kale. 

 

  

 


